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Wisconsin Tribal Conservation Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, April 22 and Thursday April 23, 2015 

Stockbridge-Munsee 

April 22 

Meeting called to order at 8:13 am. 

 

1. Roll Call 

Present:  FCPC (Nate Guldan, Mary Bartkowiak), LCO (Brett McConnell), Lac du Flambeau 

(Scott McDougall), Menominee (Doug Cox), Mole Lake (Tina VanZile), Red Cliff (Chad Abel), 

St. Croix (Jeremy Bloomquist, Cody Mattison), Stockbridge-Munsee (Angela Waupochick, Paul 

Koll, Randall Wollenhaup), Oneida (Pat Pelky) 

 

A quorum is present. 

 

Others Present:  Keith Sengbusch (WTCAC), Jerry Thompson (Consultant), Randy Gilbertson 

(WTCAC), Chris Borden (NRCS), Alan Johnson (WTCAC), Mary Rasmussen (USFS), Melissa 

Lewis (APHIS - WS), JoAnn Cruse (APHIS), Jimmy Bramblet (NRCS), Tom Krapf (NRCS) 

 

Sign in sheet is attached. 

 

2. Approval of Agenda 
MOTION:  Motion to approve the agenda.  Motion by Mole Lake, seconded by Stockbridge-

Munsee.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion carried. 

 

3. Approval of Minutes 
Tabled until tomorrow.   

 

4. GLRI Grant Update 
Alan handed out grant information.  We need to set a start date for those Tribes that will have 

WTCAC employees.  We need to have Tribes draft contracts.  Alan will see if EPA needs to 

review contracts. 

 

5. APHIS Training Presentation 

Jerry Thompson gave an APHIS Training Presentation. 

 

6. AmeriCorps 

Keith – Grant is done, we far exceeded our goals and the contract officer was forwarding our 

project report on to supervisors as a great example of a project well done. 

 

7. Reports 

A) APHIS Funding – St. Regis is waiting for a work plan from us so that they can work with us 

in the mitigation process.  What Tribes are interested in working on this?  Send out summary of 

what is needed and responsibilities of Tribes interested in the Internship Grant to provide 

outreach on EAB.  Alan will send this out.  APHIS Training – Jerry Thompson 
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B) NRCS - Alan – we are on target with our costs at this point in time.  Right after the board 

meeting I am going to give Alan a draft copy of the board minutes and he will take that and 

agenda and submit right to NRCS to get reimbursement submitted.  

 

C) Old EPA GLRI – We still have some monies there.  We have until July 1 to spend down the 

$25,000 for WTCAC expenses.  Probably need about $13,000 - $14,000 which leaves us with 

about $11,000 to divide amongst the Tribes.   Final written report will be shared by the end of 

June.  Run requests for supplies back to Alan to use up the remaining funding.   

 

D) USFS - $32,000 from State and Private Forestry and funding from Forest Research – Both 

accounts have been spent down and zeroed out.  The final report for the Research Grant was sent 

in.  Send final reports to the entire Board.   

 

E) Interns – 4 applicants and 4 inquiries.  APHIS – Wildlife Services is funding one at this point.  

USFS would fund 2 at Ottawa.  We have no other funding.  

 

8. NRCS Technical Review Update 

Jimmy – Went through Technical Recommendations (attached) and NRCS responses. 

 

9. Financial Report 

Erin - We ended up paying Unemployment insurance last year as we had more than 4 employees 

over 19 weeks.   

 

 

MOTION:  Motion to adjourn.  Motion by Mole Lake, seconded by Lac du Flambeau.  All ayes, 

zero opposed, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 5:02 pm.   

 

 

April 23 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 am. 

 

1. Roll Call 

Present:  FCPC (Nate Guldan), LCO (Brett McConnell), Lac du Flambeau (Scott McDougall), 

Menominee (Jeremy Pyatskowit), Mole Lake (Tina VanZile), Red Cliff (Chad Abel), St. Croix 

(Jeremy Bloomquist, Cody Mattison), Stockbridge-Munsee (Paul Koll), Oneida (Pat Pelky) 

 

A quorum is present. 

 

Others Present:  Keith Sengbusch (WTCAC), Jerry Thompson (Consultant), Chris Borden 

(NRCS), Alan Johnson (WTCAC), Mary Rasmussen (USFS), Melissa Lewis (APHIS - WS), 

JoAnn Cruse (APHIS), Jimmy Bramblet (NRCS), Sherrie Zenk-Reed (NRCS), Jack Chang (WI 

– DATCP) 

 

Sign in sheet is attached. 

 



WTCAC Minutes, April 22 & 23, 2015  3 
 

2. NRCS Technical Review Update (continued from previous day) 

Jimmy – Went through Technical Recommendations (attached) and NRCS responses. 

 

3. Financial Development 

Alan – Recently the 2501 OAO was sent in.  We submitted a great proposal thanks to the 

aquaculture committee.  It would give us the opportunity to plan for the future and educate in the 

area of aquaculture potentially leading to aquaponics.  We submitted for $208,000.  The NW WI 

Workforce Investment Board would provide outreach and training support to American Indian 

farmers in the northwest WI (OAO Grant).  The investment board will fund up to 5 interns that 

will provide the outreach and education and in return WTCAC would receive a subcontract for 

$25,000 to cover WTACAC’s costs and work on the project. 

 

Short term and long term implementations – he would like to get some restricted monies but also 

operating funds.  Operating funds are harder to get in, but we are going to continue in that 

process.  He has applied to the Johnson Foundation as they had an interest in the intern program, 

however they indicated they would only fund business, not natural resources.  First Nations had a 

recent grant for $26,000 that was submitted for aquaculture with Forest County.  Kellogg and 

Robert Wood Johnson and Ford Foundation have had letters of inquiries.  He is working with 

Shakopee on operating expenses.  The CIG grant was submitted, it passed the first round but it 

sounds like St. Croix would like to back off of the grant this year.  Also applied for Beginning 

Farmers and Ranchers grant for over $700,000 for aquaponics in conjunction with Forest 

County.  Alan thanked several folks for continuing to send Alan grant opportunities.  He will be 

putting together a grant calendar for the entire year.   

 

MOTION:  Motion to withdraw the CIG grant that was submitted and have Alan draft a memo 

stating this.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by Lac du Flambeau.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion 

carried. 

 

4. Strategic Planning Process 

Alan –Alan will try to put together an outline and send out.  Looking at getting a facilitator for a 

strategic planning session.   

 

5. Aquaculture Subcommittee 

Jeremy – We have pretty much already touched on everything.  Keith, Tony, and Jeremy met in 

April to come up with the OAO grant.  They would like a Tribe to apply for EQIP funds based 

on the NRCS response to technical recommendations.  They would like to have a mid-July 

subcommittee meeting.  We would like Jimmy, Tom, and Chris there if possible.  Tony and Erin 

worked hard on it.  One of the things in the OAO grant is they requested surveying equipment so 

that WTCAC could actually do the preliminary design survey for Tribes interested in applying 

for aquaculture practices through NRCS.  WTCAC would provide NRCS with electronic survey 

data.  They felt they need about 3 subcommittee meetings per year plus 1 that includes NRCS.   

 

6. Forestry Subcommittee 

Pat apologized as he did not pull it together.  We also need NRCS involved.  The new NRCS 

Forester started this week. Jimmy is anxious to learn more about that this committee is doing.   
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7. APHIS 

JoAnn gave an update on bird flu from Dr. Deveau - They are conducting surveillance in a 10 

km circle around all farms that have bird flu.  They are assuming it is moving with waterfowl.  

Expect it to continue until temps stabilize in the 70s.  His advice for the Tribes is to make sure 

you report any sick birds to DATCP.  JoAnn will send me a link to put in the minutes on more 

info.   

 

The Tribal Wildlife Services Liaison would like to be more involved.  Melissa will provide 

contact info to WTCAC and we will invite him to the next meeting.   

 

PPQ – They still don’t have their 2015 budget.  They are already talking about planning for 

2016.  Not a lot has changed for EAB or gypsy moth.  Taylor County was added for gypsy moth.  

The only states putting out EAB traps are in the south because they had to start so early.  They 

are hoping they will hear in the next couple of weeks that they are approved.  The plan had been 

to put out about 1300 traps in WI.  Oneida County will have some traps.  Lac du Flambeau 

would like to do their own trapping.  She will let us know when she has traps.  Question – is 

there any hope for biological control?  She doesn’t think biocontrol will be the silver bullet.  

They don’t see if sweeping through WI as quickly as they thought it would.   

 

8. FSA 

Susan’s report is attached. 

 

9. Rural Development 

Not present 

 

10. USFS 

Mary Rasmussen – Private Forestry update was emailed and is attached. 

 

CNNF – Tribal Chairs should have received a letter form Paul Strong on road and trail closures.  

Over the last couple of years the way recreation is funded is a line item in the budget and that has 

been slowing reducing.  They looked at campgrounds that don’t have a lot of use, they have 

decided to temporarily close some of the campgrounds and reduce services at some (garbage 

collection, out house pumping, etc.).  They will be taking comments this summer to look at some 

campgrounds to permanently close.  

 

11. NASS 

Not present 

 

12. RMA 

Not present 

 

13. EPA 
Not present 

 

14. IAC 
Not present 
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15. INCA 
Jerry – He was with INCA a couple of weeks ago.  They are focusing on forming Tribal 

Conservation Districts.  They were approved at their annual meeting in December.  They are 

focusing on training on TCD capacity building.  They have made some headway.  Under EQIP 

515 language they have come up with a waiver procedure for lands that have not been 

historically irrigated or lost their history of irrigation through no fault of the land owner or user.   

INCA wanted to thank WTCAC for all the work we have done with them over the years. They 

felt the partnership between WTCAC and INCA has been a boost for Tribes nationwide.  They 

hope in the future it may be able to happen again. 

 

16. IHS 
Not present 

 

17. DATCP 
Jack - If you don’t receive the news release from DATCP please let him know and you can be 

added to the list serve or go to their website.  Discussed bird flu outbreak in Jefferson, Juneau, 

Barron and Chippewa Counties.  Last week they issued a ban of moving birds from these 4 

counties.   

 

Jack is with the Division of Agricultural Development.  They have 6 different divisions in 

DATCP.  The division that handles disease and control is the Animal Health Division.  Call 1-

800-572-8981 for any questions on the bird flu.  This will go directly to the Animal Health 

Division.  They also have fact sheets about bird flu and other diseases on their website.   

 

18. BIA 

Not present 

 

19. NRCS  

Jimmy – He reiterated his appreciation for the frank discussion yesterday.  They have a new 

regional conservation partnership program.  It will be coming up this summer.  The American 

bird conservancy was awarded $5 million over the next 5 years to protect and improve habitat for 

the Golden Winged Warbler.  They are working out the details of the agreement, they will have a 

sign up that will operate like the EQIP program. Looking at application deadline of July 19.  

They are looking at projects that affect even aged aspen and even aged alder.  They are looking 

to affect the mature alder to create an uneven aged stand.  They also have 2 aspen opportunities – 

when it gets to a certain stage it needs to be clear cut, a lot of the 35 – 45 year old stands of 

aspen, they have incentives available to cut a mosaic in it to cut ½ or 1/3 and then cut the rest in 

the next 10 years.  Shearing they will have incentives, for aspen, they will have incentives for 

marking.  The sooner Tribes get working on this with NRCS, the higher the ranking will be.  The 

ranking process will follow statewide NRCS ranking, not the WTCAC ranking.   

 

He has a product that shows the planning process for each Tribe when it comes to EQIP.  They 

are asking what projects were are interested in to get the conservation planning done in advance. 

Handed out current potential projects list. 
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It is time for our next agreement that helps fund these sessions.  He is interested in making the 

agreement last multiple years.  That will give us flexibility in upcoming years to look at other 

projects if they have available funds.   He would like the letter back to NRCS requesting the 

funding by next Friday, sooner the better.  This would have to go to DC from NRCS if we are 

over $100,000, looking at 3 years.  Chris would like to get an invite when we meet with our 

Tribal liaison.  Jimmy understands they need to step up to the plate being Randy and Keith do 

not have funds to help out so we want to get out in front of these things.  He really wants 

everyone to plan first and then figure out the dollars and cents.  He would like us to approve 

projects by October.  October 1 will probably be the sign up date.   

 

20. Technical Review Process 

We need to start the process earlier on our end.  Add Technical Recommendations spot to 

website.   Please send Nate updated WTCAC contacts and emails for WTCAC Board.   

 

21. GLRI Grant 

Issues of concern between contractor and subawardee.  Erin is going to contact Tina to figure 

this out.   

 

1) Need to find out if this can be a contract including materials and travel. 

2) Need to get deliverable out to the Tribe, payment terms.   

3) Need to develop an invoice for reimbursement.   

 

22. APHIS Grant 

Jerry is wondering if anyone is interested in applying.  He can help any Tribe put their 

application together. 

 

23. RTCAC 

There have not been any meetings since the last update we got from Pat. 

 

24. Approval of Minutes 

MOTION:  Motion to approve the January 26 WTCAC Meeting Minutes.  Motion by St. Croix, 

seconded by LCO.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion carried. 

 

25. Recognition of Former Board Members 

Tina will work on a gift for Roman and Jeremy will work on a gift for Katie. 

 

MOTION:  Motion to approve up to $200 each for gifts for Katie and Roman.  Motion by St. 

Croix, seconded by LCO.  All ayes, zero opposed, motion carried. 

 

26. Next Meeting 

Looking between the 7th and 16th of July for the next meeting in Mole Lake.   
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MOTION:  Motion to adjourn.  Motion by Menominee, seconded by Stockbridge-Munsee.  All 

ayes, zero opposed, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 1:50 pm.   

 

 

EMAIL MOTION 05/28/2015 

MOTION:  Motion to approve the placement of Shawana Begay and Marcus Robinson to the 

agencies and locations identified.  Motion by Ho-Chunk, seconded by Stockbridge-Munsee.  Six 

ayes (Ho-Chunk, Stockbridge-Munsee, FCPC, St. Croix, Bad River, LCO), zero opposed, 

motion carried. 

 

EMAIL MOTION 05/28/2015 

MOTION:  Motion to approve the budget and indirect costs for EPA Grant Subaward.  Motion 

by Bad River, seconded by FCPC.  Six ayes (Bad River, FCPC, Menominee, LCO, Stockbridge-

Munsee, Ho-Chunk), zero opposed, motion carried. 

 

EMAIL MOTION 06/03/2015 

MOTION:  Motion to approve interns with available funding.  Motion by FCPC, seconded by 

Stockbridge-Munsee.  Six ayes (FCPC, Mole Lake, Red Cliff, Stockbridge-Munsee, Bad River, 

and LCO), zero opposed, motion carried. 
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Farm Service Agency (FSA) REPORT TO WTCAC – April 23, 2015 
By Susan Hunter, FSA Tribal Liaison, (608) 742-5361 ext 104, 

susan.hunter@wi.usda.gov 
 

 

Farm Loan Programs 
April Farm Loan Interest Rates:  2.375% for operating/microloans/youth loans and 3.375 % 
for ownership and conservation loans.      
 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) 
Signup #47 for the Continuous CRP is currently underway at the FSA.  Cost-share 
payments, upfront signing incentive payments and practice incentive payments are available 
during this signup.  We have not heard when there may be another general signup but we 
are hoping later this spring. 
 
FSA April State Newsletter  
Attached is a copy of the April FSA State Newsletter which has also been posted to the 
Wisconsin FSA webpage under Newsletters in the left hand column.  All FSA program 
information will be put out from the FSA office via electronic GovDelivery newsletters.  
Anyone wishing to receive the FSA newsletter and program announcements should go the 
WI FSA homepage at www.fsa.usda.gov/wi and click on “Subscribe to Wisconsin FSA Email 
News” in the upper right had corner of the page with their email address.   
 
FSA Disaster Programs for Livestock, Trees, Honey Bees, Farm Raised Fish, etc. 
FSA has various disaster programs to help recover from losses due to adverse weather.  These include 

the following programs: 

- Livestock Indemnity Program (LIP) – assistance for livestock deaths due to adverse weather 

- Livestock Forage Program (LFP) – assistance for grazing losses in designated drought counties 

- Tree Assistance Program (TAP) – assistance for loss of commercial trees due to adverse weather. 

- Emergency Loss Assistance for Livestock, Honey Bees and Farm Raised Fish (ELAP) – assistance 

to help with losses due to adverse weather. 

- Non-Insured Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) – loss coverage for commercial crops that are 

not insured within your county.  Includes fruits, vegetables, maple sap, honey, farm raised fish, 

mushrooms, floriculture, wild rice with water control structures in place, etc.  $250 administrative 

fee is waived for tribes/tribal members and ½ of buy up premiums are waived.  
  
 

  

 

 United States 
Department of 
Agriculture 

Farm and Foreign 
Agricultural 
Services 

Farm 
Service 
Agency 

Columbia County FSA Office 
2912 Red Fox Run 
Portage, WI  53901 
 

Phone: 608-742-5361 
Fax: 608-742-0194  
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USFS Northeastern Area-St Paul Field Office Update Notes for 

WTCAC April 2015 Meeting 

Forest Health Suppression Project Call Letter 

Forest Health Protection received two project proposals in response to this year’s forest health 

suppression call letter.   The oak wilt suppression project submitted by the Menominee was 

funded.   Linda Haugen will be working with the Menominee on the implementation and 

evaluation of this project. 

It is not too early to begin thinking about potential suppression projects for next year.   The call 

letter for these projects usually comes out in August and there is usually a limited amount of 

time to develop project proposals.  We can develop better project proposals if we have advance 

notice of potential projects.   

Forest Health Protection 2015 Tribal Lands Aerial Surveys 

Each year Forest Health Protection conducts aerial surveys to map insect and disease damage 

over Tribal lands.  These surveys are done in conjunction with our surveys over National Forest 

and other federal lands (For example: National Park Service and USF&W Service 

Refuges).  Since we must be able to maintain radio contact with Forest Service dispatch, these 

surveys are limited to Tribal lands with larger contiguous landholdings in the vicinity of National 

Forests.  

We typically survey the Lac Courte Oreilles, Bad River, Red Cliff, Lac du Flambeau, Menominee 

and the Stockbridge-Munsee.  These surveys are conducted in late June to early July, so the 

predominant damage we map is early season defoliators.  Therefore, these surveys miss 

insects and diseases that show up later in the year (for example: oak wilt).  If you are aware of 

specific damage that you want us to map please contact Michael Connor (email: 

mconnor@fs.fed.us; phone: 651-649-5180).  It would also be helpful to have a contact from 

each of these tribes so we can share pertinent information. 

Forest Health Restoration Efforts 

Forest Health Protection has been doing some field trials to evaluate Dutch Elm Disease (DED) 

Tolerant trees.   This work has been a cooperative effort between Northeastern Area State and 

Private Forestry and Northern Research Station, as well as partners that have been willing to 

provide locations for out-plantings.  This spring the Forest Service is providing about 40 of the 2-

year-old potted American elm seedlings (from known DED tolerant parents) for climate change 

adaptation plots that have been established in a joint Menominee/NRS climate change 

project.  The elms being used are leftovers from trees grown at Toumey nursery for a study to 

determine whether the seedling progeny of DED tolerant parents perform any better than 

seedlings from locally collected elm seed.  Unfortunately we won’t have results from the elm 

study for 10 or more years. 

mailto:mconnor@fs.fed.us


WI DNR Oak Harvesting Guidelines Update 

The WI DNR is currently working with external partners to review the oak harvesting guidelines 

which are required for consideration on state, county and MFL lands.  The guidelines were last 

reviewed and updated in 2007.  The Advisory Committee is comprised of representatives from 

Wisconsin County Forest Association (WCFA), Great Lakes Timber Professional Association 

(GLTPA), Wisconsin Consulting Foresters (WCF), Society of American Foresters (SAF), 

Wisconsin Woodland Owners Association (WWOA), Industrial Land Manager, Wisconsin Paper 

Council, Lake States Lumber Association (LSLA), US Forest Service and DNR foresters.  A 

Science Sub-Committee and an Economics & Implementation Sub-Committee have made 

revision recommendations to the Advisory Committee. 

The revised guidelines will go out for public review and comment in June 2015, and then will be 

finalized in September 2015 with the goal of implementation in the spring of 2016.  The WI DNR 

is interested to know if the tribes use any or all of the guidelines to guide oak harvesting 

practices on their land.  For any questions, please contact Becky Gray, 

Rebecca.Gray@wisconsin.gov, 608-275-3273. 

Forest Health Training Opportunities 

Pesticide Training 

Reminder:  As discussed at the last WTCAC meeting, please coordinate with Randy on your 

pesticide training needs.  Randy will then work with our office so we can plan the training and 

determine the dates and locations. 

 

Hazard Tree Training 

The Forestry Subcommittee notes indicated that several tribes had issues or concerns with 

hazard trees.   Forest Health has staff that can provide training in addressing and identifying 

hazard trees.  If you are interested in potentially having a hazard tree training session please 

contact Michael Connor; email mconnor@fs.fed.us or phone 651-649-5180. 

 

Personnel 

 
Tribal Colleges Liaison position was advertised and application period has closed. Selection 

process expected to conclude by early May. 
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